



IDE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 20th SEPTEMBER  2017
Attended by: Councillors Nick Bradley (Chairman), Pete Bishop (Vice-chairman), Barry Hookins, Sarah Tiley, John Smart, Andy Swain, Chris Bishop, Rachel Herbert (see 5.3 below)
In attendance: Rose Saunders (Clerk), Cllr Kevin Lake (TDC), Mel Liversage (New clerk October 2017)
There were three members of the public present.
Declaration of recording: Nil

Public question time: A representative of the Memorial Hall Committee gave a progress report and thanked the Council for their upfront payment of £500 for the hire of the hall.

1.  Apologies: apologies were received from Cllrs. Peter Pattison, Alan Connett (DCC) and  John Goodey (TDC)
2.  Declaration of Interest: none declared.
3. Minutes of previous meetings: para 5.5 of the draft minutes of the meeting held 19th July 2017 was corrected to state that the lease for the allotments is for six years rather than seven. The revised minutes and those of the extraordinary meeting held on 2nd August 2017 were approved as being correct records of those meetings.
4. Planning (PB):
4.1
Update on ongoing applications:

16/03360/MAJ – Springwell Nursery, Old Ide Lane – Variation of condition 2 on planning permission 11/08844/MAJ to alter external appearance of the building – deadline has been extended by TDC – awaiting outcome
17/01250/FUL - The Old Mill, 20 High Street – two storey rear extension: Ide Planning Committee had objected to this – an amended application has been approved by TDC
PB will contact TDC to query the process as the amended application had not been referred for consideration.

17/00002/FUL - 1 New Whiddon Cottages, Halscombe Lane – Two storey rear and single storey side extension: approved by TDC
17/01346/FUL - Land off Polehouse Lane, Ide – Erection of temporary agricultural workers dwelling: Ide Planning Committee had objected to this. It was called in to full Planning Committee and refused by TDC
PB thanked Cllr Kevin Lake for speaking against this application, and recognized the role of the Ide Campaign Group.

4.2
Report on new applications from Planning Committee meetings of 16th August 2017 and 20th September 2017:
17/01941/FUL – Land adjacent Fordlands and Pentire – Change of use of land and erection of a new workshop/storage building for construction, display and sale of garden furniture. Ide Planning Committee objected to this at the meeting on 16th August 2017. Cllr Lake has asked that it be called in to full Planning Committee
17/02148/FUL – 5 The Green, Ide – new dwelling: This was discussed at the Planning Committee meeting on 20th September 2017.  Representations from five members of the public were considered. The committee voted to support the application, conditional on issues of privacy, access, and drainage.  PB will raise the issue of road safety on what is already a dangerous corner, possibly with the need for a mirror opposite the drive
17/02178/FUL – 5 Crossview Terrace, Ide – erection of two storey rear extension: discussed at meeting on 20th September. Committee voted to support.
5. New items arising:

5.1 
Remembrance Sunday – to consider and approve donation of £60 to Royal British Legion to cover the cost of the remembrance wreath: This was approved (Proposed BH, Seconded JS)

5.2
Remembrance Sunday – to confirm arrangements for a Parish Councillor to lay the wreath at the War Memorial on Sunday 12th November: BH offered to lay the wreath.
5.3
Ide Village Fund – to consider application from Ide Green Rovers for £250 towards the purchase of football kit: This was agreed (Proposed BH, seconded ST). It was thought that £250 would not be sufficient to purchase the whole strip so the applicant will be encouraged to apply again at the end of the financial year.  Cllr Lake offered to support with a grant from the TDC Community Fund.
Councillor Rachel Herbert arrives.
5.4
Teignbridge District Council Electors’ Fund – to consider and approve a bid for £485.10 – to be used towards the cost of safety surfacing in the Play Area. (Total cost of surfacing is £850 plus VAT) This was approved (Proposed BH, seconded ST)
5.5
Parking - to consider suggestion made by Cllr. Andy Swain for parking restrictions on the High Street adjacent to The Old Mill for road safety reasons, particularly for pedestrians and school children: AS stated that the suggestion would only be valid if alternative parking could be identified in the village.  BH advised meeting with Jamie Hewitt (Devon Highways) to find out what options are available, before consulting with the Village and the School.  BH will approach Jamie Hewitt and circulate his response by email; AS will lead on consultation with support from RH. 
6. Neighbourhood Plan update:
6.1
Report from Steering Group Chairman (CB) The Pre-submission Plan is now live and people have until 23rd October 2017 to comment.  The Group will be meeting prior to this to ensure responses are being received from all relevant agencies. CB clarified that responses cannot be anonymous and will be published.  He thanked AS for putting the documents on to the website.
7. Weir Meadow Working Group:

7.1
Chairman’s report from Weir Meadow Working Group
The group met on 14th September.  Andy Bragg (local farmer) and Cheryl Haddy (representing the Netball team) have now joined.  Dawn Chapman and Philippa Kersey are to be invited to join for their fundraising expertise.

The group looked at funding sources, including the National Lottery, and expect to run a local appeal & crowdfunding exercise.  
NB will attend a meeting with the Church Commissioners (CCs) in London to make a revised offer, hoping to find a middle ground.

Currently the farmer accesses the fields beyond through the meadow – this will need to be resolved.

Any dealings with the CCs regarding the orchard are currently through Strutt and Parker but NB would prefer to deal with the CCs direct as he has a good relationship with them.
8. Progress reports:

8.1
Car Park – update on tarmac repairs (BH) – the work has been completed
8.2
Cemetery (ST) - Update on the repair/replacement of the border boards and broken gate/post: The new post has been installed, the gate re-painted and in place.  One quote has been received for the work on the borders and ST will attempt to obtain more. 
8.3 
Benches(PB) - Progress report on the repair of village benches: the work has been completed
8.4
MUGA (RH/BH) - Update on outstanding issues - appointment of arrangements for keyholders, payments by users, supervision of children, and booking system:

No progress made – will try again to meet with the School.  

A considerable amount of Community Funding was raised when the MUGA was put in place. Conditions of the grants received stipulated how and when community access MUGA would be available and councillors expressed concern that these conditions do not  appear to be being met. Whilst the MUGA is not strictly Parish Council business, RH was concerned that the situation might deter people from fundraising for Weir Meadow.

8.5
Allotments – update on arrangements for new lease from DCC and provision of new licences for allotment holders (NB) – We are very close to the new lease being issued. New licences will be issued to the allotment holders at the beginning of October 2017.
8.6
Coronation Gardens - update on arrangements for gardening work (BH) Russell Cooke has started to work on this. Clerk to contact him to agree hours and rate of payment.
8.7
Defibrillator - update on change of responsibility (ST): Sarah has taken over as Administrator and registered her details with Community Heartbeat Trust. She will contact Brenda Mosedale to arrange back-up
8.8
Balls Farm Road - update on traffic issues (PB): Cllr Alan Connett (DCC) is to arrange a meeting with Alphington Cllr Yvonne Atkinson.  Clarification of traffic restrictions is required.  Propose AS arranges meeting with Jamie Hewitt to discuss signage and restrictions.
9. Finance & Administration (Clerk):

9.1       To receive Receipts and Payments from 19/07/17 to 20/09/17
Balance of current and deposit account total £7,201.46. 

Receipts since 19th July: £500 from DCC towards Car Park tarmac repairs, £4,680 from TDC Rural Aid Grant – should have been paid direct to Ide Memorial Hall
Payments since 19th July: £4,680 to Ide Memorial Hall to correct the above, £500 to Ide Mem Hall for advance hall hire, £1,125 to Paul Weston, Neighbourhood Plan Consultant, £148.95 & £127.63 for clerk’s wages, 2 x £115 P Tonkin for grass cutting, £240 Grant Thornton audit fee, £142.96 P Bishop re bench repair, £90 J Howson cemetery gate post, £75 Hawthorns Accounting for payroll services, £28.80 BT website fee, £11.51 SW Water rates for cemetery, £30 The Hub & £28 Ide Memorial Hall hire for meetings.

Payments due to be made: N/Plan £1,200, Tarmac £1,930 + vat, Crosse & Crosse £600 + vat, Ide Green Rovers £250, Devon CC £120, plus £400 towards Play Area surfacing if bid for Electors Fund grant is successful.
This will leave a credit balance of approx. £2,700 until the next precept payment of £3,060 is received.

9.2       Notification of all payments over £100 - see above
9.3       Progress report on annual Audit: Grant Thornton approved the annual audit without comment.
10. County, District and Parish Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda

Cllr Lake (TDC) Thanked NB, Peter Skinner and the Ide Campaign Group for their work in objecting to the Polehouse Lane planning application, resulting in its rejection by TDC
He stated that if a mirror was put in place to assist access at 5 The Green, permission would be needed from Devon Highways and the owner of the land where the mirror would be sited.
NB – A bough of a tree had fallen on to the allotments from adjacent property.  The allotment holders have cleared it up and Casa Tysoe (Chair of the Allotments Association) is liaising with the owner to arrange further lopping of overhanging trees.

Ide Campaign Group have advised that the Park & Ride is back on the agenda.  A message has been posted on Facebook.

JS – is querying ownership of the piece of land at the end of St Ida’s Close, leading to the orchard.
AS – has been advised of cyclists riding too fast along The College.  He will try to speak to the complainant.
CB – is expecting TDC & DCC to object to the Neighbourhood Plan.  Will be holding a meeting before the next PC meeting.

PB – concerns that some  residents are lopping trees without appropriate permission.  Will publish a reminder in October’s Ide Times. Also queried with owners of house on High Street whether permission for replacement windows had been obtained.

11. Correspondence for information 

Clerks & Councils Direct

Lloyds Bank – change of terms

TDC confirmation that the liability for business rates for the Car Park remains at nil. Invoices with a nil balance received for years 2010 to date

Notice of re-surfacing work on Polehouse Lane for dates 26 – 29 September and 2-6 October
Litter Campaign TDC
12. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 15th November 2017 at 7.30pm to be held at Ide Memorial Hall, unless otherwise advised.
Signed:                                                                  Date:
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